


















 
July 17, 2014 
 
Miles Bielec 
633 Spencer Farlow #12 
Carolina Beach, NC  28428 
 
North Carolina Department of Environment and Natural Resources 
Coastal Resource Commission 
400 Commerce Ave. 
Morehead City, NC 28557 
 
Mr. Frank Gorham, Chairman 
Mr. Neal Andrew 
Mr. Larry Baldwin 
Ms. Renee Cahoon 
Ms Suzanne Dorsey 
Mr. Bob Emory 
Mr. Marc Hairston 
Mr. Greg Lewis 
Mr. Bill Naumann 
Mr. Ben Simmons 
Mr. Harry Simmons 
Mr. John Snipes 
Mr. Lee Wynns 
 
Dear Mr. Gorham and Members of the North Carolina Coastal Resource Commission,  
 
I am writing to voice my strong support for Carolina Beach Boardwalk extension and requesting 
that the Commission please approve the permit variance as applied for by Town of Carolina 
Beach. 
 
I am a resident of Carolina Beach and a business operator benefitting from the Town’s tourism 
industry.  I feel the extension would be a tremendous benefit to our community as the project 
will not only be an economic benefit to the Town and local businesses, but will also at the same 
time increase public access to the beach strand, including for those with mobility handicaps.  
 
The Town has actively worked to gather input from residents about the overall design and Town 
leaders have worked hard to obtain grants from NCDENR and New Hanover County to help pay 
for this project.  They have done an outstanding job and I encourage you to vote in favor of the 
variance to allow our community to expand our public boardwalk. 
 
The existing boardwalk has earned national recognition as one of the top 10 boardwalks in the 
country, please let us work to continue to improve our community and our historic boardwalk.  
 
 
Sincerely, 
 
Miles Bielec 
 
 
via Email 





 
---------- Forwarded message ---------- 
From: Bruce Shell <bruce.shell@nhcs.net> 
Date: Wed, Oct 21, 2015 at 10:12 PM 
Subject: Carolina Beach 
To: Braxton.davis@ncdenr.gov 

Dr. Davis: 
 
My name is Bruce Shell.  I served New Hanover County as its manager, retiring in 
2012.   Afterwards, I served Carolina Beach as an Interim Manager and assisted them in adopting 
their budget for fiscal year 2013-14.  I am currently a member of New Hanover County's Board 
of Education.  I have worked with coastal issues for many years including beach renourishment 
and economic development projects in New Hanover County. 
 
I want to express my support for Carolina Beach's effort to complete a very positive boardwalk 
project. Public discussions and diligence to maximize use by all remain a priority.  The benefits 
to the handicapped, general public, and visitors is significant.  The ability to loop the downtown 
beach with the ocean front and marina area provides safety, commerce, and positive use for 
all.  Carolina Beach has made it a priority to have enhanced public access of the 
beaches.  Commerce from this project benefits state and local government from the creation of 
additional jobs and sales tax distribution.   
 
The Town has utilized matching grants with its own funds and New Hanover County to bring 
this special project to reality.  I ask for your support.  If you would desire to talk with me further 
my number is 910 619-7188.  Thank you. 
 
Sincerely, 
 
Bruce Shell 
 

mailto:bruce.shell@nhcs.net
mailto:Braxton.davis@ncdenr.gov
tel:910%20619-7188


 

 
 
 
 
 

October 27, 2015 
 
 

 
 
Mr. Braxton Davis 
Director 
Division of Coastal Management 
400 Commerce Avenue 
Morehead City, North Carolina 28577 
 
Dear Mr. Davis: 
 
The Wilmington and Beaches Convention & Visitors Bureau supports the Town of Carolina Beach’s 
extension of the Carolina Beach Boardwalk.   The Carolina Beach Boardwalk is a vital part of the 
town’s economy and the extension of the Boardwalk for two new ADA accessible public beach 
accesses will be a much needed amenity.  The region and State will greatly benefit from the 
proposed extension and will allow both physical and visual beach access to those with handicaps.   
 
Ocean access and oceanfront recreational opportunities are dwindling along the coast of North 
Carolina.  The goal of securing ADA public beach access is extremely important in order to 
continue to attract visitors and permanent residents to the North Carolina Coast.  In closing, the 
Wilmington and Beaches Convention & Visitors Bureau supports the Town of Carolina Beach and 
the extension of the Carolina Beach Boardwalk. 
 
Sincerely, 
 

 
 
 
Kim Hufham 
President/CEO 
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